
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

?

TERM 3: WEEK 2                         JULY 2020 

https://www.instagram.com/st_charles_college/
https://twitter.com/Saints_Sport
https://www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2KTlaExiBOcdUM3tlWmqTw


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Did you miss one of our assemblies this week?  

Click on any of the below images to watch the corresponding assembly… 

-

’

…
                                                                            St Charles College was founded on 26 July 1875. To celebrate  

                                                                            this the College instituted a Founder’s Day Dash on 26 July 2012  

                                                                            when the whole College from Grade 000 to A levels lined the  

                                                                            jacaranda avenue and contenders vied for immortality by  

                                                                            achieving the best time in a run from the gates, around the first  

                                                                            circle and back. Every year there are 3 races: the Prep, the Middle  

                                                                            School and the Upper School. Competitors race in their house  

                                                                            colours and the bell in the memorial garden next to the Coach  

                                                                            House is used to start the races. Ringing the bell is an honour  

                                                                            given to incredible members of staff who have served our  

                                                                            College with distinction for more than a quarter of a century.  

                                                                            Previous bell ringers include retirees, Mrs Ann Botha (34 years of  

                                                                            service) and Mrs Grace Mhlongo (29 years of service); while  

                                                                            current staff members include Mrs Barbara Thorpe and  

Mrs Janet de Croes (25 years of service), Mrs Isabelle Matten, Mr Graham Stewart-Burger and Mr Stewart 

Bradford (all 26 years of service).

The distance is awkward at 540m, but the reward is great. The winner each year has his name and the time 

etched onto a brass plaque on a water fountain donated by the Matrics of 2012. Mason O’Connor, the first 

winner of The Dash, holds the current record with a time of 1:16.97. 

 

While the 2020 edition of The Dash has necessarily been postponed, we look forward to the tradition continuing 

as soon as it is safe to do so. – Mr Rowan Irons (Director of Sport) 

 

https://youtu.be/1ZyLVGkZkRY
https://youtu.be/dRzbl8J1VYo
https://youtu.be/lCzs_mC2q0M
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“St Charles is the best school I have ever been to. It is a good school for 

kids. I love the teachers here because they are loving and kind.  

We should thank the Marist Brothers and Old Boys for saving our 

school. Without them we wouldn’t be here today. Grade 3 is a fantastic 

grade. We’ve learned about models in Maths. As soon as Mrs du Toit 

taught us models, we did it faster than she could say “done.”  

St Charles is the biggest school in town. We can host many sports 

matches on one day. The pupils of St Charles have big strong hearts. 

We never give up and we are loyal to our badge, Fideli Certa Merces, 

To the faithful one a certain reward.”  

-  

 

“What I love most about  

St Charles College is that it has 

very good coaches and 

teachers. I get the best 

education at St Charles College. 

It’s also filled with laughter and 

the best friends. It is also the 

second oldest school in 

Pietermaritzburg. It is a very 

grand school. I thank the 

principal for leading this 

wonderful school.” 

-  

 

“St Charles has kind and helpful boys. The teachers make us smart and 

we do plays for our parents. We play sports and do lots of art. We have 

fun every day. St Charles is a very old school. It started in 1875 and 

this year it is still going strong and turns 145. I hope it will not shut 

down again and I hope it is going to survive this year of Covid19.” 

-  

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Each year, Cricket South Africa awards  

Blue Chip status to schools who  

achieve 90% or higher on the school’s  

quality index – the following criteria are  

considered: 

• Number of teams per age group 

• Representation across the school pipeline 

• Number of matches played 

• Coaching infrastructure and qualifications 

• Facility infrastructure 

St Charles College is proud to once again  

retain Blue Chip status in both our Prep and  

Senior Schools. This award is a direct reflection  

of our continued commitment and support to cricket in South Africa and we acknowledge the 

incredible broader team effort that this achievement requires. We love our cricket @Saints_Sport 

and can’t wait for our boys to be back on the field. - Mr Rowan Irons (Director of Sport) 

 

The Saints fields  

have been busy  

with the boys from Scrummies to Grade 7  

partaking in the Wellness programme.  

Designed to improve each boys focus in  

class, individual development and ensure  

that lots of fun is enjoyed by everyone,  

these classes have been a huge success.  

The boys continue to enjoy, “The Body  

Coach” and Billy Blanks “Tae-Bo” in front  

of the Oval screen as well as the  

obstacle course which sees the  

boys do a number of physical  

activities on and around the  

Oval field.  

We are all very excited to see the  

long term results this programme  

will have on the boys and their  

education.  

– Mr Gregg Cole-Edwardes  

(Head of Prep Sport) 

 

https://twitter.com/Saints_Sport


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Last week our Grade 11 Chemistry  

students were busy with a week of  

practical work to further develop  

their scientific reasoning skills. The practicals are an 

important component of the chemistry syllabus and 

bring the theory learnt in a lesson to life.  

The students have been focusing on qualitative analysis 

and are now able to determine the ions present in an 

unknown sample. This is very much like detective work 

where the students have to use observations and 

reasoning and logic to solve the mystery of what is in 

their sample.  

The week was filled with interesting colours, the popping 

of hydrogen gas and fire. – Dr Kate Akerman 

 

This week we’re throwing it back to our Founders 

Day celebrations over the last few years!  

As is tradition, our birthday celebration  

concludes with the cutting of the cake and some 

delicious donuts. Some could even argue that the dash 

the boys make to the donuts is even quicker than the 

official timed event down the avenue! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Saints Boarders spent the  

afternoon of 22 July out of the City… 

3 Don’t be selfish; don’t try to impress others. Be humble, thinking of 

others as better than yourselves. 4 Don’t look out only for your own 

interests, but take an interest in others, too. 5 You must have the same 

attitude that Christ Jesus had. 6 Though he was God, he did not think of 

equality with God as something to cling to. 7 Instead, he gave up his 

divine privileges; he took the humble position of a slave and was born 

as a human being. When he appeared in human form, 8 he humbled 

himself in obedience to God and died a criminal’s death on a cross. 

 

’

Click here to 

watch this 

week’s online 

Chapel Service! 

As we countdown towards 

our 145th Birthday on  

26 July, we would like to 

share some more messages 

from our Class of 2007. 

"I recognise those that  

came before me, that 

contributed to creating this 

culture; and trust in the 

young men whose hands it 

rests in today. We all share 

the brotherhood that is the 

BLUE, WHITE and GOLD."  

- Graeme Beghin 

 

https://youtu.be/1ZyLVGkZkRY
https://www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints/videos/331522214679557/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


